
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

 

 

DATE:  February 8, 1994 

 

TO: Allan Holmes, State Construction and Maintenance Engineer 

 

FROM: Marion Butler, Division Head, Environmental Division 

 

SUBJECT: NPDES Requirements for ADPCE and COE Approval 
 

 

A meeting has been scheduled Thursday, February 10 at 1:30 in the Walnut Room, Room 

1008.  Please attend prepared to discuss submission of NPDES plans to ADPCE and the 

COE. 

 

In response to questions prompted by the attached letter from ADPCE, we have prepared the 

following explanations: 

 

1. What time period is needed for review and approval of projects?  Two weeks for 

ADPCE, 30 days for COE. 

 

2. How long do we (Environmental Division) need the plans before letting?  90 days to 

allow submittal, review, possible changes, and approval. 

 

3. How much additional time will be required for Design?  A Stormwater Pollution 

Prevention Plan SP will be needed on all jobs submitted to ADPCE, regardless of size.  

This is the only additional information to be prepared by Design.  (A permit will not be 

required on projects smaller than five acres). 

 

4. Can watershed by defined?  Within ADPCE's Regulation No. 2, the "watershed" of an 

Ecologically Sensitive Waterbody is defined with a crosshatched area.  Any project 

within the crosshatched areas will be submitted.   Extraordinary resource waters are 

designated as specific areas on waterbodies.  We have been requested to submit projects 

crossing or closely paralleling these waterbodies. 

 

5. What defines an Extraordinary Resource Water?  A combination of chemical, physical, 

and biological characteristics reflecting its scenic beauty, aesthetics, scientific values, 

broad scope recreation potential, and intangible social values.  Ecologically Sensitive 

Waterbody segments are known to provide habitat within the existing range of 

threatened, endangered, or endemic species of aquatic or semi-aquatic life forms. 

 

6. What division will be responsible for the submittal and approval from ADPCE?  The 

Environmental Division will assume this responsibility. 
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7. What effects will this have on construction?  Inspections will begin by ADPCE 

personnel.  ADPCE and COE personnel have been instructed to contact the Resident 

Engineer with their concerns.  If a solution cannot be found or the Resident is not 

available, they are then to contact Leonard Hall in the Construction Office. 

 

Additional concerns we would lie to discuss are: 

 

Problems have arisen with State Aid, District, Maintenance, and Consultant projects.  We are 

not receiving the necessary information with enough lead time to receive clearance.  These 

jobs are often not appearing the in the Staff Minutes or the Programmed Projects and Letting 

Dates list prepared by Programs and Contracts.  Can a better tracking method be devised for 

these jobs? 

 

The COE has requested erosion control guidance for all projects to be submitted.  The 

NPDES Task Force will prepare this information.  When will this be available for submission 

to the COE?  Currently we have to submit individual plans and special provisions for each 

project. 

 

 

 

MB:BP 
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